Howdy from MJ Ranch!                                                  Sunday, March 1, 2015  







     (Updated the 1st of each month)
Wow….February is over already!   It has been a much colder month than Jan.   We actually plowed a place for a blackberry patch in January….ground is frozen solid now with snow coming down.  Hope we get a good one…haven’t built a snowman with our youngest grandson yet!   Do have my grow lights up and on with seeds planted under them.  I just love to smell the tomato plants as they emerge….ahhhh a home grown tomato one of these days!  
WHAT’S UP WITH THE BEEF: 
We just stopped taking orders for bulk beef last Sat., 3-21, so, officially, we are sold out of bulk beef (meaning ¼’s ½’s & wholes) for this year, 2015.  I do have a “standby list” in case someone backs out, if you want on that.   I know it seems really early, but we already have a list started for bulk beef for the Fall of 2016.   You can ask to be put on that list at any time.   There is no real commitment now  and won’t be until you get an email from us in February, 2016, asking if you still want bulk beef.   If you do, we then ask for a small deposit and that pretty much “nails it down”.  You are then assured of getting beef in the Fall of 2016.  We take beef requests in the order we receive them.  I know next Fall is a long time to wait but getting on the list early ensures you of beef in the Fall of 2016.   You would then, at least, have a spot reserved in case you do not find the kind of beef you want sooner.   WE DO HAVE FRESH-FROZEN CUTS AVAILABLE HERE AT THE RANCH should you want to try some of those.  Hopefully, we can continue to keep cuts in stock….but there is no guarantee of that. 
FRESH-FROZEN CUTS AT THE RANCH: We, at present, have most cuts on the “Price List” under “Contact and Pricing Info. on the website:   www.MandJRanch.com    We have two more beeves to haul for cuts and plan to do that in a week.   After that, it will be Sept. before we will be able to put any more cuts in our freezer.  We will not get any more roasts, with these two,….mostly we will have steaks and our Gourmet Ground Beef, which is our best seller.   We do not grind older cows up for this ground beef  but use nice young steers, just like we sell for bulk beef.   Many say “go ahead and use the older ones for ground beef” but we just can’t do that….there is a little different taste and we believe the younger beeves have a better, more wholesome, taste than something old….so you are getting the BEST with this grind!  WE DO HAVE WONDERFUL PET FOOD AT THIS TIME..ground more fine than the last…and made out of heart, kidney & tongue.     
EGGS:  Not many eggs to sell at this time.  Have kefir grains that I will share.  
HEY, WE WILL BE DOWN AT THE FARMERS’ EXPO ON 3-28 AT JOHNSON COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE.  Do stop by and say Hi to us!  (9a.m.-2 p.m.)
Stay well, eat healthy, and DO COME SEE US!  (! 
Joyce & Mel     
785-865-2503 or e-mail MJRanch66044@gmail.com; Joyce’s cell:  785-766-5226; Mel’s cell:  785-766-2776
